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May 31, 2024 

Standing Committee on Resource Stewardship via email to:  
c/o Committee Clerk,   RSCommittee.Admin@assembly.ab.ca 
3rd Floor, 9820 – 107 Street NW,  
Edmonton, AB T5K 1E7 
Attn: Garth Rowswell, MLA 

Dear Mr. Rowswell,   

Re:  Input on review of Personal Information Protection Act (PIPA) 

Based on the discussion items in the emerging issues document on the Standing Committee’s 
website, the Law Society of Alberta provides the following brief comments: 

Harmonization and Modernization 

• In terms of harmonization of PIPA with other jurisdictions, there is a benefit in
harmonization with other jurisdictions from a consistency of application and
understanding but also from a technology lens as then software/application providers
treat personal information consistently in their software and tools.

Artificial Intelligence 

• Regarding Artificial Intelligence (AI) – the above statement is true also.

• Protection of an individual’s personal information is going to be much more challenging
with AI and we support developing and likely adopting provisions from another
jurisdiction.

• Alignment with the European Union’s Artificial Intelligence Act should seriously be
considered as thus far, this legislation has some of the best guardrails in place for AI
related issues.  However, because this is such an evolving area, while we support
legislation the AI area, perhaps is worthwhile to see how the EU’s Act plays out before
implementing AI – related provisions in PIPA just yet.

Protections of Sensitive Personal Information 

• Strong protection of sensitive personal information is needed (voice, facial recognition,
fingerprints, etc.)

Consent Requirements 

• Provisions related to consent are adequate.  We do support individuals receiving
notices/explanations in plain language regarding purposes for which personal
information is collected, used, or disclosed.
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